
 

DURHAM COUNTY COUNCIL 
 
 
At a Meeting of Highways Committee held in Committee Room 2 - County Hall, Durham 
on Tuesday 20 December 2011 at 10.00 am 
 
 
Present: 
 

Councillor G Bleasdale (Chair) 

 

Members of the Committee: 

Councillors B Arthur, A Bainbridge, D Burn, N Foster, S Hugill, D Marshall, A Naylor, 
P Stradling, T Taylor, L Thomson, R Todd, J Turnbull, C Woods, A Wright and R Young 
 
Apologies: 

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors J Robinson, D Hancock, J Maslin, 
J Shiell and E Tomlinson 
 
 
1 Minutes of the meetings held on 30 September and 22 November 2011  
 
The minutes of the meetings held on 30 September and 22 November 2011 were agreed 
as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 
 
2 Declarations of interest, if any  
 
There were no declarations of interest in relation to any items of business on the agenda. 
 
3 Durham Gate Speed restrictions and access restrictions - Report of Corporate 
Director, Regeneration and Economic Development  
 
The Business Manager informed the Committee that the report relating to speed and 
access restrictions had been presented for re-consideration by the Highways Committee 
following an administrative oversight at the previous meeting of the Highways Committee 
(for copy see file of Minutes). This was to ensure that those objectors to the scheme could 
make their representations to the Committee in person.  However, following further 
discussion with Green Lane Residents Association it had become apparent that a street 
name had been incorrectly identified in the text of the legal order.  Given this discrepancy it 
was felt appropriate to reconsider and re-advertise the legal order.  The Committee would 
then be in a position to consider the report early in the New Year. 
 
Resolved 
That the report be withdrawn to allow for a re-advertisement of the legal order. 
 
4 Prohibition And Restriction Of Waiting And Prohibition Of Loading / 
Unloading Amendment Order 2011 - Stanley - Report of Corporate Director, 
Regeneration and Economic Development  
 



The Business Manager informed the Committee that the item relating to the prohibition 
and restriction of waiting and prohibition of loading/unloading amendment order in Stanley 
(for copy see file of Minutes) would have to be withdrawn following an issue regarding the 
consultation process with local members.  The Business Manager informed the Committee 
that new safeguards and checking procedures would be put in place to ensure that similar 
errors could not be made in the future. 
 
Resolved 
That the item be formally withdrawn to allow wider consultation with local members and 
considered at a meeting early in the New Year. 
 


